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UPCOMING EVENTS 2010  

Fri., Oct. 8  Shepherdôs Cove 

Fri., Nov.  Early Thanksgiving Celebration, 
Shepherdôs Cove 

Sun., Dec. 12  

 

 

 

 

COLLECTING:  

 

Christmas Celebration, National 
Church of God for: 
Community of Hope, Hope 
Apts., Shepherdôs Cove, Park 
Road, Spring Road, & ? 
 
New toys, all ages, new gloves 
& hats (all sizes), good quality 
winter coats, blankets 

Dates TBD  Downtown Street Distribution  

Every 4th Friday, Evangel Assembly of God 

goes downtown to minister to those on the 

street in the vicinity of CCNV Shelter at 

2nd and D NW. Meet at Evangel at 6:45 pm 

to depart at 7 p.m. The Homeless Out-

reach contributes items for distribution to 

this outreach.  

Contact Richard Bell bell.crew@verizon.net 

to participate with Evangel.  

Contact Bertha Fenwick, 301 -292 -2658 or 

Carol Leo, 240 -475 -4219 to donate or par-

ticipate in other outreaches.  
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As I read the articles on the current homeless situation in our na-

tion and in our city of Washington, D.C., I realize that it has been 

with us for close to four decades now, and it is not improving. In 

fact, recent statistics indicate that it is getting worse, due to the 

recession. In our area, the shelters are attempting to ease the prob-

lem, but no matter how many programs are introduced, it is never 

enough to meet the needs of the many homeless people. There is 

always a waiting list to enter the shelters, and once in a shelter, the 

length of stay is very limited. Most shelters house individuals or 

families from six weeks to three months. At the end of that time 

period, individuals and families are expected to enter transitional 

housing. This is not always available, and complications can arise 

as to the next destination after leaving the shelter. 

 

The Homeless Outreach, Inc. is enabled to be a friend to the chil-

dren and adults who are struggling to pull their lives together in 

the midst of the storm. Ordinary items that we can give such as 

toilet paper, soap, washcloths, and toothbrushes are thankfully re-

ceived by the homeless. Because the problem has been a part of 

our society for so many years, there are now many agencies mobi-

lized to serve the homeless. There are hypo-thermal units that 

travel throughout the city, for instance, that supply blankets to 

those sleeping on the street, and transport people to indoor loca-

tions on the coldest of nights. 

 

What can we do that is any different from what these many social 

agencies are already doing? How can we make a dent in a problem 

so deep and so vast? Although the food, clothing, and other neces-

sary items that we supply provide temporary relief, the true solu-

tion to the problem is found in the unseen realm. When we come 

to them in the name of Jesus Christ, and offer the Gospel of salva-

tion we are providing not only the proverbial ñfishò, but the 

ñfishing poleò and instructions for life. That is why, although the 

problems seems insurmountable, we operate with faith that the 

Deliverer from insurmountable problems is at work within us and 

through us. Because of the work of Christ, we can make an impact 

that will last longer than that one more meal or warm blanket. In-

troducing Jesus into someoneôs life is the key to abundance and to 

life eternal. 

 

For thou hast been a strength to the poor, a strength to the needy 

in his distress, a refuge from the storm. . . Isaiah 25:4 

 

Praise be to God for using us to reach those He loves!  
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Our Back-to-School picnic this year became an indoor event, as we experienced rain in the early part of the day and then 

threats of thunderstorms for the afternoon. The crew from Evangel Assembly of God had already unpacked all of our 

boxes at Watkins Park. Very quickly they packed them back up, and then unpacked again as we arrived back at Evangel 

Assembly to have the event inside. This is only the 2nd time in history that we have been rained out of an outdoor event, 

and, very much like the first time, the sun did come out later in the dayéso the reality is that, at least in theory, we have 

never really been rained outéhowever, back at the church, we had a sound system, which we would have lacked out-

side, and therefore the ministry of Pastor Adams on the saxophone (photo 

right), as well as the Christian rapping of Carlton Neal (photo left) and the 

preaching of the Word of God by Deacon Bell took 

place loud and clear and reached and touched many 

souls. The buses were contacted and rerouted to the 

church before they had actually arrived at the shelters, 

so, thanks to this, and to the wonderful flexibility of 

the Evangel Assembly & National Church of God 

teams, everything was seamless, and all planned ac-

tivities took place. Abundance characterized the event, as food, clothing, and 

school supplies were more than adequate. Hungry people were able to have 

two or three portions of the delicious hamburgers, hotdogs, and chicken that 

were prepared and served by the Fenwicks and team. The clothing in the Dorcas Closet consisting of a lot of new and 

good quality used clothing donated by the Shrewsbury Temple of Praise, Pennsylvania, as well as a lot of local 

churches and individuals provided many lovely back-to-school outfits for the children, as well as supplies for the moth-

ers. The school supplies came in from Evangel Assembly of God, Corkran United Methodist Church, Shrewsbury Tem-

ple of Praise and individuals. From the overflow we were able to share backpacks and school supplies with the CARE 

Shelter system in southern Virginia, a shelter in Charles County, MD, some social services clients in Southern Mary-

land, some children from a mission in New Mexico, children from a local needy Christian school, and children in Af-

rica. The Gideons were present and handed out New Testaments to all who wanted them.  

The school supplies, including the  won-

derful backpacks more than adequately 

met the needs of the families at our 

event.  Above, Greta Newseome gets 

ready to begin the distribution. 

Praise be to God and many thanks to the dozens and dozens of peo-

ple and organizations that participated to make this a super event.! 

An altar call was made and many mothers 

and children came forward for prayer.  

Elizabeth King, Evangelôs Chil-

drenôs Minister separated the 

children from the adults and 

gave them an edifying, as well as 

fun time of ministry. Outdoor 

games were included.  

Clothing Distribution was a huge 

success. 



 

Evangel Assembly and Dorcas Clothing Ministry received enormous blessings this August when it visited the GA 

Shaffer/Shrewsbury Gospel Templeôs distribution center, Each One, Reach One. The facility is a warehouse full of do-

nated items such as food, clothing, and equipment. You name it, this ministry has it. This ministry has blessed The 

Homeless Outreach, Inc. led by Carol Leo for many years.  I had the opportunity to go with Carol this year and was truly 

blessed by the dedication of this ministry. Their reach is wide and broad across the country and to many nations. 

 

The Dorcas Ministry received several boxes of menôs, womenôs and 

childrenôs clothing. These items were used to bless those in the sur-

rounding communities during the Back-to-School Outreach to the home-

less and during our monthly visits to the homeless shelter in DC. The 

clothes are gently worn and the ladies at the center take the same pride 

that Dorcas does in providing the best for its recipients. The gifts of 

Shrewsbury did not end with clothing. Children received backpacks 

which were available at nominal costs. They also provided a variety of 

snacks that have been distributed to the homeless. They were generous, 

willing to give us everything that our truck and vehicle could hold. 

 

This ministry, born out of the vision of two women Melissa Shaffer and 

her sister Marty and their husbands at Shrewsbury have blessed Evangel 

and The Homeless Outreach tremendously.  We look forward to our con-

tinued partnership. 

The warehouse is large and is piled from floor 

to ceiling with  brand new items packaged and 

ready for distribution. 

Sarah Hearn is thrilled to find 

a box of brand new menôs 

sneakers...just what the Evan-

gel Local Missions Team 

needs for its monthly distribu-

tion to the homeless at 2nd 

and D Streets, NW, DC. 

Out of the warehouse onto the 

truck Melissa Shaffer, Sarah Hearn. George & Jonathan Hen-

derson, Carol Leo, Marty & Husband; the work is fin-

ished and the truck is ready to roll. 

�$���*�O�L�P�S�V�H���L�Q�W�R���*�R�G�¶�V���6�W�R�U�H�K�R�X�V�H 
For many years, GA Shaffer, Inc. located on the grounds of the Shrewsbury Gospel Temple in Shrewsbury, Pennsyl-
vania has funneled blessings of love into The Homeless Outreach, Inc. This year, Sarah Hearn from Evangel Assembly 
of God, which has a thriving outreach to the homeless, made the trip along with Carol Leo and George & Jonathan Hen-
derson. Sarah shares her praise report and her photos below.  

Help the Homeless Walkathon, 2010  
The 23rd annual Fannie Mae Help the Homeless Walkathon will be held this year on Saturday, Nov. 18th on the 
National Mall. All information and registration details can be found at this Fannie Mae Website link: 

 
https://secure3.convio.net/hth/site/SPageServer?JServSessionIdr004=inqrrninw2.app306a&pagename=10_pg_homepage 

 

You may also call: 877-925-5484 or email: helpthehomeless@merkleinc.com 
 
When registering, please keep in mind the following shelters: 
Community of Hope  DC026  (includes Community of Hope Girard St. & Hope Apts. In SE) 
Community for Creative Non-Violence  DC025  (2nd & D Street Shelter) 
Coalition for the Homeless  DC021  (includes Spring Road Shelter) 
United Communities Against Poverty, Inc.  MD033  (includes Shepherdôs Cove Shelter) 

 

These are shelters that we currently are working with and they would deeply appreciate your support.  
May God bless you! 


